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NV Energy respectfully submits the following comments on the Air Resources Board (“ARB”) Staff proposal to withdraw the September 4, 2013 Amendments to Section 95111(g)(1)(N) of the Mandatory Reporting Regulation (“MRR”).  As discussed below, NV Energy is concerned that the ARB staff’s requirement for an hour-by-hour comparison of the meter data and e-tags for imports cannot apply to NV Energy because of the multi-state nature of the NV Energy Balancing authority.   Section 95111(g)(1)(N) would provide as follows: 
(1) Registration Information for Specified Sources and Eligible Renewable Energy Resources in the RPS Adjustment. The following information is required: 

*** 

(N) For verification purposes, retain meter generation data to document that the power claimed by the reporting entity was generated by the facility or unit at the time the power was directly delivered at the time the power was directly delivered. (emphasis added)
The CALPECO/Liberty service territory is located in the Lake Tahoe area.  This service territory is operated by CALPECO/Liberty, but is within the NV Energy balancing authority.  Since the electricity imports from NV Energy to CALPECO/Liberty do not cross balancing authorities, NV Energy does not tag the power that is delivered from NV Energy to CALPECO/Liberty.  Thus, it would not be possible for NV Energy to compare meter generation data with e-tags.  In past reporting periods, NV Energy has complied with the MRR by submitting information that renewable sources have generated enough power to account for the renewable power imported to CALPECO/Liberty. We have also transferred to CALPECO the established Renewable Energy Credits for this power.  Otherwise, NV Energy has reported the system power mix associated with imports under the CALPECO/Liberty – NV Energy Supply Agreement, which was approved by the California Public Utilities Commission.   Given the unique circumstances of the NV Energy balancing authority and contractual relationship with CALPECO/Liberty, NV Energy believes that the information submitted in past reporting periods for imports to CALPECO/Liberty comply with the MRR as proposed to be revised on November 1, 2013.  
NV Energy appreciates the opportunity to provide these comments.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Christene Klimek at cklimek@nvenergy.com.  
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